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Danna Givot 10/24/2024
Non-Agenda 

Comment

I respectfully request that the Historic Resources Board (HRB) please place the nomination of the Talmadge Park Estates Historic District (TPEHD) to the local historic register on 
the agenda for its November 2024 HRB meeting . I would like it to be considered before the end of the year so Contributing residents can apply for the Mills Act to maintain or 
restore their historic homes to the Secretary of Interior Standards.  Please follow your documented HRB Guidelines under Criterion E to recognize National Register Historic 
Resources locally and your own internal 2/3/21 Memorandum from Gemma Tierney, which states, “no additional analysis of the property’s significance is required to nominate 
and designate locally.”  There is no reason to delay this nomination given that the TPEHD is already recognized nationally and regulated by the Municipal Code as a historic 
district.  To delay nomination of the TPEHD for two years while the City completes its "Preservation and Progress Initiative" is indefensible and unacceptable.Thank you for your 
consideration.

Jennifer Homer 10/24/2024
Non-Agenda 

Comment

Hello please place the nomination of Talmadge Park Historic District to the local register at the next HRB meeting in November. I would like it to be considered before the end 
of the year so that I can apply for the Mills act early next year so I can preserve and restore my historic home to the Secretary of Interior Standards. Thank you for youtime and 
consideration in this matter it is greatly appreciated.

Diane Kane 10/24/2024
Non-Agenda 

Comment

I strongly support The Talmadge Historical Society's request to place the Talmadge Park Estates Historic District on the HRB December agenda for automatic listing on the San 
Diego's register of historic places under Criterion E.  I agree with the internal Memorandum from Gemma Tierney dated February 3, 2021, which states, “no additional analysis 
of the property’s significance is required to nominate and designate locally.”     Additional bureaucratic/administrative review of properties listed at the State and Federal level is 
duplicative, unnecessary and a waste of governmental resources.   Federal, State and Local programs are designed to collaborate/cooperate not obstruct one another.
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Alan Greenberg
We respect our homes integrity to the history of our neighborhood. The tax insentive would help us to maintain our almost 100 year old homes. So please place the nomination 
of Talmadge Park Estates Historic District to the local historic register at the next HRB meeting in November. We would like it to be considered before the end of the year so that 
Contributing residents can apply for the Mills Act to maintain or restore our historic homes to the Secretary of Interior Standards. Thanks

Ann Kilrain

As a staunch supporter of this Board's and city of San Diego's efforts to preserve its unique historical assets I respectfully request that Talmadge Park Estates Historic District be 
discussed and considered for local historic recognition at the November HRB meeting.  This district, already listed on the National Registry of Historic Places is eligible for local 
recognition under Criterion E.  It is also a unique and precedent setting archetype in its on-going preservation efforts, resident support for compliance and creative ways to 
continue to preserve and protect these assets.   Efforts undertaken by the district are truly exemplary, with such unique educational workshops as "wood window repair to 
avoid replacement with vinyl".  These and the many other things the district does to educate and support its residents are the types of activities our city staff and HRB should 
and undoubtably would champion and provide themselves, given unlimited resources which realistically are not an option.  While the district undertakes these efforts at its own 
expense and effort, the residents themselves are burdened with making these and other compliance improvements at their own expense.  The very reason for the existence of 
Mills Act contracts.I respectfully urge you to allow Talmadge Park Estates Historic District the opportunity to discuss local designation at the November HRB meeting.  Residents' 
financial assistance from the Mills Act is critically important to being able to preserve and maintain compliance with the attributes that initially made this district eligible. Please 
adhere to the documented HRB Guidelines under Criterion E to recognize National Register Historic Resources locally.  Please follow the guidance memorialized in your internal 
Memorandum from Gemma Tierney dated February 3, 2021 that indicates “no additional analysis of the property’s significance is required to nominate and designate locally.”  
To do otherwise would be considered arbitrary and discriminatory.   Please give Talmadge Park Estates Historic District the opportunity for a fair and objective discussion and 
review according HRB documented processes.  While I recognize and applaud efforts underway for Preservation and Progress, it is untenable to not be willing to discuss this 
topic and keep HRB business moving forward.  Not only untenable, but residents trying to the do the right thing for San Diego historic recognition and preservation will be 
deprived of their right to due process.Sincerely yours,Ann Kilrain
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